Wendy Shaw

From: Jean-Claude Legault <jclegaultbd@gmail.com>

Sent: January 8, 2021 1:26 PM

To: Mackenzie Moreau; Joel Yelle; Krystal Manitius; Amber Derby; Wayne Klinowski; Kay

Corbier; Frank Cormier; Amanda Willett; Julia Fineczko; Paul Beauvais; Pauline Matchett

Cc: Terri Gray; Janice Dewland; Wendy Shaw

Subject: CLOC COVID Testing Report, Potential Risks, Highlights, Outbreaks. **Attachments:** Covid presumptive or positive tracking January 8 2021 _.xlsx

Board members,

The following for your information is a resume of our meeting today regarding the following;

CLOC COVID Testing Report:

Attached is the attached COVID testing report. The overall results; for people served there have been 66 tests with 15 positive results, for staff 139 tests with 16 positive results, for programs 9 tests with 0 positive results. For the total of CLOC, 220 tests with 31 positive results.

Potential risks:

- 1- <u>Kildeer Residence complaint to Premier.</u> As reported on January 5, staff have given a complaint to CLOC with concerns of activities up to and during the COVID outbreak. A response was sent by the ED to outlive an investigative action plan. Our Ministry representative has now informed the ED that the staff have sent this complaint to the Ontario Premier's office. The ED and senior team and working together with the Ministry in a thorough investigation and reply to the Premier's office within 2 weeks.
- 2- <u>Outbreak locations</u>: The outbreak at Kildeer has been declared over by Public Health. The outbreak status remains at Holcan and 425 Adelaide locations, it is expected that it will be cleared over by PH shortly.
- 3- 425 Adelaide critical condition: A person served at 425 Adelaide who had been put on a ventilator showed signs of potential recovery, but now his situation has worsened where he is on the ventilator in critical condition.

Pandemic Related Highlights:

- 1- CLOC has received the pandemic funding for staff of \$186,659
- 2- Ontario Government has extended the emergency order to January 21, and the lockdown order to January 28.

best regards,

JC Legault - President Terri Gray - Executive Director Janice Dewland - Director Operations.